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and sustainable development for all people. In particular, the United Nations 
human rights organs should improve their coordination, efficiency and 
effectiveness. 

18. The World Conference on Human Rights recommends to the General Assembly 
that when examining the report of the Conference at its forty-eighth session, 
it begin, as a matter of priority, consideration of the question of the 
establishment of a High Commissioner for Human Rights for the promotion and 
protection of all human rights. 

B. Eaualitv. dignity and tolerance  

1. Racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia 
and other forms of intolerance  

19. The World Conference on Human Rights considers the elimination of racism 
and racial discrimination, in particular in their institutionalized forms such 
as apartheid or resulting from doctrines of racial superiority or exclusivity 
or contemporary forms and manifestations of racism, as a primary objective for 
the international community and a worldwide promotion programme in the field 
of human rights. United Nations organs and agencies should strengthen their 
efforts to implement such a programme of action related to the third decade to 
combat racism and racial discrimination as well as subsequent mandates to the 
same end. The World Conference on Human Rights strongly appeals to the 
international community to contribute generously to the Trust Fund for the 
Programme for the Decade for Action to Combat Racism and Racial 
Discrimination. 

20. The World Conference on Human Rights urges all Governments to take 
immediate measures and to develop strong policies to prevent and combat all 
forms and manifestations of racism, xenophobia or related intolerance, where 
necessary by enactment of appropriate legislation, including penal measures, 
and by  th è establishment of national institutions to combat such phenomena. 

21. The World Conference on Human Rights welcomes the decision of the 
Commission on Human Rights to appoint a Special Rapporteur on contemporary 
forms of racism, racial discrimination, xenophobia and related intolerance. 
The World Conference on Human Rights also appeals to all States parties to the 
International Convention on the Elimination of Al].  Forms of Racial 
Discrimination to consider making the declaration under article 14 of the 
Convention. 

22. The World Conference 6n Human Rights calls upon all Governments to take 
all appropriate measures in compliance with their international obligalions 
and with due regard to their respective legal systems to counter intolerance 
and related violence based on religion or belief, including practices of 
discrimination against women and including the desecration of religious 
sites, recognizing that every individual has the right to freedom of thought, 
conscience, expression and religion. The Conference also invites all States 
to put into practice the provisions of the Declaration on the Elimination of 
All Forms of Intolerance and of Discrimination Based on Religion or Belief. 


